
PREAMBLE
Professional ethics encompass the personal and organizational standards of behavior expected of professionals who exercise specialist 
knowledge and skill. Because of their unique experience and training, financial aid professionals make judgments, apply their skills, and 
reach informed decisions in situations that the general public cannot. This capability comes with responsibility—an implicit or explicit 
set of ethics that should govern the decisions and actions of all financial aid professionals.

The National Association of Student Financial Aid Administrators (NASFAA) provides professional development for financial aid 
administrators; advocates for public policies that increase student access and success; serves as a forum on student financial aid issues, 
and is committed to diversity throughout all activities. NASFAA members are required to exemplify the highest level of ethical behavior 
in helping students and families find the best ways to pay for college and demonstrate the highest level of professionalism, all while 
remaining good stewards of public and institutional funds. 

As part of the only national association representing financial aid administrators in all sectors of higher education, NASFAA members 
are expected to adhere to ethical standards. 

In April 1999, NASFAA’s Board of Directors adopted the 12-point Statement of Ethical Principles that has served as a common 
foundation for accepted standards of conduct for the financial aid profession. Later, NASFAA expanded on those ethical principles 
through a more prescriptive Code of Conduct. That Code was first adopted by the NASFAA Board of Directors in May 2007 to provide 
specific standards and guidance in order to assure the public of the profession’s integrity. 

The Statement of Ethical Principles is intended to serve as an “aspirational” document—i.e. a set of ideals and ethical goals for all 
financial aid professionals. The Code of Conduct, on the other hand, is more dogmatic; it is intended to enumerate specific rules and 
expectations for personal and professional conduct. 

In 2013-14, the NASFAA Board again examined the Statement of Ethical Principles and Code of Conduct in light of new issues, 



https://www.nasfaa.org/Statement_of_Ethical_Principles



